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. The brick chimney is either to be removed or re-anchored secureþ to the house.

. The shingles are to be replaced.

. The miscellaneous cracking in the drywatl is to be patched up.

. Any of the framing members that are beginning to ìvaq) excessively or have multþle
penetrations in a small area are either to be sistered or replaced with a new member of equal size.

It is our recommendation, based on our review, that the house be demolished. The items 11-13 were not

visible during the initial review. The house still has rypsum board and floor finishes throughout and there

may potenti"lly *or" issues that were not able to be see,n during our visual, nondestructive review. Ifyou
r"qoir" any fürther information regardingthese mattens, please contact our offrce atyour convenience
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Yourstnrly,

Walter Santarelli, M.Eng., P.Eng.,
President
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